TOWN OF
DAYTON, INDIANA

Utility Board Meeting
SETTLED 1827 INCORPORATED 1970

Minutes of
November 19, 2024
7:00 P.M.

These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript.
Audio of this meeting can be found at dayton.in.gov.

TOWN COUNCIL: CLERK-TREASURER:
Marc Buhrmester, Town Board President Bridget Cadwallader
Rocky Richards, Town Board Vice President

Carla Snodgrass, Utility President

Leah Copas, Utility Vice President

Steve Schuhle, Police Liaison

Council President Marc Buhrmester called the meeting to order. In attendance were Council
Members, Carla Snodgrass, Marc Buhrmester, Rocky Richards, Steve Schuhle, and Leah Copas.
Also present were the Town Attorney, Alicia Albertson, Clerk, Bridget Cadwallader, and Marshal
Taylor.

Jennifer Murray — Bicentennial Committee:

Jennifer Murray and Natalie Steele spoke about the upcoming event that the Bicentennial
committee is executing. Jennifer spoke about the ornaments that they will be selling to raise
money. Jennifer also stated that BJ Kelly will be acting as Santa at the December 8, 2024, event.
The $200.00 that was originally for Rachel to spend on Santa, is now going to go to BJ Kelley.
Rachel is collaborating with the bicentennial committee. Music under Gazebo will also be part of
the event. The Bicentennial Committee is correlating their date on the eighth, with the
Presbyterian Church tree lighting. Trish from Red Bird Café will be donating hot cocoa. Cookies
will also be available, donated by Combat Cookies. They will have photos with or without Santa.
Individuals will have an opportunity to purchase photo packages. Jennifer discussed the heaters
that they would like the town to purchase. Steve made a motion to approve two tower propane
heaters not to exceed $250.00 from Home Depot. Motion does not carry for lack of a second.
Marc made a motion to transfer the $200.00 from Rachel, contingent upon Rachel not needing the
money for her Santa to the Bicentennial Committee. Leah seconded the motion. Roll call vote.
Steve-yes, Leah-yes, Rocky-yes, Marc-yes, and Carla-yes. Motion carries. Jennifer stated Mr.
Wenzel will be playing Christmas music at the gazebo. The committee will be doing the set up
and clean up.

Gordon Hardebeck:

Gordon Hardebeck from 7701 Adams Road. He discussed the watershed from Baker Farms
subdivision and his concern of flooding on his property. He is concerned who will be responsible
for any damage due to flooding on his property or his neighbor’s property from the watershed in
Baker Farms. Marc stated that he has reached out to Zach Beasley with the county regarding this
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issue. Marc did state that BF&S did not design the Baker Farms Plan that Vester Engineering did
the initial plan. Alicia stated that someone from the county had to approve the stormwater plan.
Gordon spoke more of his concerns. Marc stated he is trying to get answers, as soon as he does,
he will be in touch with Gordon.

Attorney:

Nothing for this meeting.

New Business:

October 2024 Adjustment Report — Marc made a motion to approve the October 2024 Adjustment
Report. Leah seconded the motion. Roll call vote. Steve-yes, Leah-yes, Rocky-yes, Marc-yes, and
Carla-yes. Motion carries.

Old Business:

Duke LED Lights — Carla provided an update on this. Marshal Taylor stated that Duke was in
Dayton replacing lights. We do not know when the entire town will be completed.

Public Comments:

None

Council Comment:

None

Marc Adjourned the meeting.

Attest:

B Cadipll

Bridget Cadwallader, Clerk-Treasurer
Minutes prepared by Bridget Cadwallader



